School Discipline

At Blessed Patrick O’Loughran Primary School we adopt a positive approach to discipline.  Every effort is made to encourage the children to understand the importance of good behaviour, respect and consideration of property and others in creating a happy working environment for all.

Our discipline policy is based on establishing good relationships between staff, staff and children, and between the children themselves.  Home-school relationships play an essential part in the success of our discipline policy, as parental awareness and support of the discipline policy is vital in shaping their child’s behaviour at school.

If a child consistently misbehaves, sanctions, punishment or loss of privilege may be put into place.  Any serious instance will result in parents being informed and invited to meet with the class teacher and/or principal to discuss the problem and help discover possible solutions.

Our Golden Rules

· We are gentle

We don’t hurt others
· We are kind and helpful
We don’t hurt anyone’s feelings
· We listen

We don’t interrupt
· We are honest

We don’t cover up the truth
· We work hard

We don’t waste or own or others’ time
· We look after property

We don’t waste or damage things

